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DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION

Resolution of the Departmental Committee Meeting of Management held on
24-07-2023 at 2.30 pm

Members present:

1. Dr. Tarak Nath Sahu

2. Dr. Debasish Biswas

3. Dr. SudinBag a.#--
4. Dr. Dipa Banerjee W

The following resolutions were adopted in the meeting:

Agenda-l: Discussion on the letters received from the Office of the Registrar (Letter No:

LNYUlTrans.l20l9-23lAQ-30 and LAIVUlTrans.l20I9-23lAQ-32,Dated2010712023) to the

DC meeting dated 24.07.23) relating to the affiliation of colleges/ institutions, requirement of
AICTE approval of the institutions and other inegularities, grant of admission by collecting

additional fees by the University etc.

Resolution-l: The Head, Department of Business Administration have placed two letters

received from the Office of the Registrar (Letter No: LAlVUlTrans.l20l9-23lAQ-30 and

LANUlTrans.l2}l9-23lAQ-32, Dated 2010712023) to the DC meeting dated 24.07.23.

After through observations of the above stated letters, it is unanimously opined that the

Department of Business Administration is nowhere involved in the process of affiliation of
MBA course to any Institute. The Department only runs the regular on campus MBA
programme under the approval of AICTE. The University authority looks after the

functioning of the Institutes where BBA and MBA programmes are running. However, the

Department suggested to the Inspector of Colleges in its letter dated 2nd February, 2022 to
seek the necessary approval of AICTE from the affiliated Institutes to run their courses.

With reference to the letter (LNVUlTrans./2019-23/AQ-32, Dated 2010712023) regarding the

grant of admission of EIILM and BIBS having less than 45o/o marks in Graduation, the

decision has been taken by the University authority. The Department is also nowhere
involved into the above matter. However, the VU Committee in its meeting dated 1I.05.22
clearly stated that the students (General Category) having less than 45Yo marks in Graduation

should not be considered for taking admission into the MBA programme.
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The Head, Department of Business Administration is entrusted to communicate the


